2015 MANAGER’S REPORT – ANNUAL MEETING 2016
1. THANK TO THE HIE BOARD OF DIRECTORS:  We had a very busy and productive 2015. A large part of this is due to our incredibly active and supportive board of directors. Our board is very hands on and extremely efficient with researching and actively taking part in all phases of Harbour Isle East projects. The board has focused their efforts in controlling costs and spending while maintaining the very highest standards we are accustom to. I want to personal thank them for all their efforts.
2. HARBOUR ISLE EAST OFFICE AND MAINTENANCE STAFF:  We have had the same maintenance staff and office personal for several years and we all work well together in making the day to day managing of the property smooth. I want to acknowledge Julie Lynch, who runs the office and promotes a one of a kind customer service. I also want to acknowledge our long time maintenance staff Nathan Wyatt and Greg Tison. They know our property inside and out and have a vast wealth of knowledge. Nathan has been working for Harbour Isle East for 9 years and Greg 7 years. We appreciate and are happy to have their long time commitment to our community.
3. SOCIAL COMMITTEE SUCCESS: Once again the Harbour Isle East Social Committee wowed us with all the fabulous events throughout the year. This year’s New Year’s Eve Party generated a huge turnout. The social events in our community sets us apart from any other community. We greatly appreciate the efforts of this committee on making the events successful and making this a great place to live and meet other owners.
4. 2015 COMPLETED PROJECTS:  Several projects were completed in 2015. One of our biggest endeavors was the painting of all the white trim on the buildings. The pool and spa were resurfaced this year and new LED lighting was added at the pool and on the property. We continued several landscape upgrades and plantings, which we will continue with in 2016.  The mitigation areas on the waterside were cleaned out and we completed all property tree trimming and mulch.
5. PROJECTS TO LOOK FORWARD TO IN 2016.  Our maintenance staff will start painting all buildings catwalks and stairwells. They will start on February 1st, 2016 with this project and start and building #1 and make their way around. We will communicate with you on the painting schedules via emails and postings at the bulletin boards. We are looking forward to the installation of a fountain at the pond in 2016. We will continue with landscape improvements and plant replacements.
6. IMPORTANT MAINTENANCE REMINDERS: The property is now at the 10 year mark and preventative maintenance is more than important than ever for not only the association common property but owner’s property as well. The association continues to check attics and roofs after hard rains for leak. They also continually maintain drain lines and the pool line and keep everything in good working order. The office has been receiving reports that several owners have had to replace their hot water heaters. This is something we really want to bring to the owners attention for two reasons. One if the hot water heater raptures it can cause damage and water intrusion to the unit below or beside you. We did have this happen in building #38. It’s important to know that if this happens each owner is responsible for their own unit to repair, so it is very important to maintain hot water heaters, A/C units, toilets, sinks, showers or anything else inside the unit that could leak. The second reason we wanted to bring this to your attention is because we have been informed that the size of the hot water heater we have in the HIE units are no longer available. You have to install a larger unit. We have had several people already do this installation and the plumbers that did the installation relocated the hot water heaters position. We have also heard several different prices for this installation from $950 to $18,000. If you want information on the plumbers and prices that were used on the property, please contact the office.
7. COMCAST CONTRACT AND CONVERSION: In 2015 a new bulk Comcast Contract was signed by the association. This contract supplied owners with a new HD Box, additional channels and upgraded services. On January, 19th, 2016 Comcast hosted an event at our clubhouse to assistant owners with the conversion. Over 89 owners came to the event. The event ran very smoothly and was a great success.
8. 2014 SALES REPORT:  There were 14 sales in 2015. The highest sale for the year was unit 4-PH04 which sold for $285,000. The lowest sale for the year was unit 6-303 which sold for $212,000. 
9. THANK YOU TO HIE RESIDENTS: You have heard this from me many times in the past but it still holds true today. The residents at Harbour Isle East are some of the best people I personally have had the pleasure to come across. I want to thank every owner for their support of the community, the board, staff and management.
